
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1017 
 

Asked on 12 September 2023 
 
 

MR D CRISAFULLI ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER 
FOR DIGITIAL SERVICES (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the rehabilitation of the Jabiru Island bridges (Investment ID 1446425)— 
 
Will the Minister advise (a) the total expenditure to 30 June 2023 and (b) why the project is not 
listed in the 2023 QTRIP, despite the forward expenditure outlined in last year’s QTRIP? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Broadwater for the question. 
 
(a) Expenditure on the Jabiru Island bridges project to 30 June 2023 totalled $8.12 million. 
 
(b) Rehabilitation of the Jabiru Island bridges was completed ahead of schedule in March 2023 

and, therefore, the project is not listed in Queensland Transport and Roads Investment 
Program 2023–24 to 2026–27.   

 
 


